## Regular Monthly Meeting March 11, 2010

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, March 11, 2010, 7:00 PM, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

Superintendent Phillips gave the police report.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adopt the Robert E. & Harry E. Crisci Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence County Planning Department. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adopt the Revised Viccari Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by Lawrence County Planning Department and subject to DEP approval. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to table the Shenango Greens Subdivision, in order to obtain additional information before a decision can be made. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Resolution #1 of 2010, An Agreement to Authorize Electronic Access to PennDot Systems. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to authorize and proceed with securing the tax anticipation note for fiscal year 2010.

Opening of the Savannah Road Sewer Line Replacement Project.

Grennawalt Excavating	37,160.00
Forbes Excavating	43,551.00
Advanced Contractors	44,280.00
WA Petrakis Contracting	48,191.00
Mortimer's Excavating	50,680.00

GB Sand	52,050.00
First Choice Excavating	55,270.00
Martin, Inc.	75995.00

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to accept the bid as read, subject to review and approval by RAR Engineering. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

## Public Comment:

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive, asked why the building is locked and you have to be buzzed in to gain access, and why the sewer office is located on the police side of the building. Mr. Herman stated that the building is secured as the result of directives given by the state after September 11<sup>th</sup>.

Mr. Joe Monsour, asked if anything could be done to keep water from coming down Motor Street and Old Butler Road, and water from the ditch on New Butler Road is getting into his garage. Mr. Herman stated that the township engineer will be contacted as well as PennDot.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.